MINUTES

CITY OF SUWANEE

PUBLIC ARTS COMMISSION (PAC) MEETING
Tuesday, April 6, 2010, 6:00 p.m.

Suwanee City Hall

Attending:

Commission Members: Dick Goodman, Linnea Miller (left at 6:50 p.m.), Earl Mitchell, Jim Rodeghiero, Alison Starnes (Cherie Heringer, Vickie Johnson – absent)

Staff: Denise Brinson

Call to Order

Dick Goodman called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.

Approval of March 8, 2010 Meeting Minutes
Linnea Miller moved to accept the minutes from the March 8, 2010 meeting as presented (Jim Rodeghiero 2nd).  Motion carried 5-0.

Adoption of Agenda

Earl Mitchell moved to accept the agenda as presented (Alison Starnes 2nd).  Motion carried 

5-0.

Suwanee Arts Partnership (SAP) Update

Denise Brinson reported that the SAP continues to plan the “Arts in the Park” event scheduled for May 22.  Approximately 20 artists have applied to be a vendor (they hope to have between 30-50 artists).  The scheduled final act is a local Atlanta band called “Modern Society.”  All other on-stage entertainment has been secured.  See www.suwanee.com for additional information.  

Consideration of Art Donation

A local artist, Mara Radu, has offered to donate artwork to the City.  The PAC would like to see a sample of the artwork.  Denise will ask Mara to bring one of the pieces to the May PAC meeting.  Denise will also ask the City attorney to draft an agreement that would allow the City to accept artwork donations. 

Project Updates

New City Hall Public Art

The PAC discussed the March 25th artwork dedication noting that it was very well organized, attended (approximately 100 attendees), good speakers, and overall, very well done.  The PAC also noted that it received very good press including a front-page article on Suwanee’s public art initiative authored by Jill Vejnoska (Jill was a guest at the March PAC meeting).  Denise will inquire about having a short, 1-2 minute, video produced. 

North Gwinnett Arts Association

Denise reported in Vickie’s absence that the group continues to grow.  Their last meeting was held in conjunction with the City Hall artwork dedication event on March 25th.   
SculpTour Program

Denise updated the PAC on the status of the SculpTour fund-raising campaign.  She asked the PAC to e-mail her specific names of individuals, organizations, and businesses that they plan to contact for a donation.  That list will be compiled and subsequent reminders sent to PAC members and others involved.   Denise also reported that the car decal has been designed and ordered.  Each donor will receive an acknowledgement letter along with a car decal as a “thank you” for the donation. 

Jim noted that he was considering hosting a fund-raising/social event at his business location and asked the PAC’s opinion on how to structure the event.  Discussion ensued.

Other

Dick Goodman requested that the PAC agenda and minutes be placed on the City’s official website.  Denise will pursue.

Earl Mitchell moved to adjourn (Alison Starnes 2nd).  Motion carried 4-0.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Minutes taken by Denise Brinson.
